INTERNATIONAL UNION OF OPERATING ENGINEERS

LOCAL UNION NO. 150, 150B, 150A, 150C, 150RA, 150D, 150G, 150M
AFFILIATED WITH THE A.F.L.-C.I.O. AND BUILDING TRADES DEPARTMENT

JAMES M. SWEENEY PRESIDENT-BUSINESS MANAGER



(708) 482-8800 - FAX (708) 482-7186 6200 JOLIET ROAD COUNTRYSIDE IL 60525-3992

BRYAN P. DIEMER ATTORNEY

PHONE EXTENSION: 4146 DIRECT FAX: (708) 387-8330 E-MAIL: bdiemer@local150.org

March 16, 2017

Via Certified Mail

Robert J. Miller Highway Commissioner 3702 U.S. Hwy 14, Crystal Lake, IL 60014

RE: International Union of Operating Engineers, Local 150 and Algonquin Township Highway Department

Dear Mr. Miller:

This letter is being sent as professional courtesy. The International Union of Operating Engineers, Local 150, will be filing a representation petition tomorrow for employees in the Highway Department.

Should you need additional information, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned. I look forward to working with you.

Sincerely,

Bryan Diemer

cc: Rich Fahy, Business Representative